

Exeter And District Scouts Little Silver Activity Centre Marsh Barton Exeter EX2 8LN

Date: 16th March 2020

Dear Parents / Guardians,

Coronavirus (COVID-19)

Following a clear directive from Scouting Head Quarters and the UK government, we are in the situation to try and stop the spread of the virus we are immediately **suspending Scouting meetings** and events for all our young people in Exeter.

This unprecedented action is hopefully for a short term, but we will continue to be guided by official guidance on when we can resume our meetings.

Your section leaders will be available on email and on group / section Facebook accounts with suggestions of Challenges or Badge work that can be completed at home. This will hopefully help pass the time and still encourage our members to continue Scouting.

As soon as we can resume the weekly meetings and organised events we will of course let you know, and Thank you for your patience at this time.

Yours in Scouting

Rhian Luxton

Exeter District Commissioner

Olivan